
THE AMERICAN LEGION 

ROY REED POST #252 

WINSIDE, NE 

DECEMBER 4, 2018 

  

Vice Commander Dan Jaeger called the meeting to order with 8 members 
present (Dan Jaeger, Bud Neel, Stan Stenwall, Daryl Mundil, Sandra Hansen, Dean Mann Dave 

Bloomfield and Mark Bloomfield).  V-C Jaeger led the members in the salute to the 
flag.  Sandra Hansen offered prayer.  A moment of silence was observed for 
the POW/MIA’s.  V-C Jaeger led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance and 
the Legion Preamble. 

  

Bud Neel read the minutes of the November meeting and correction were 
made as they were read. 

  

Dan Mann read treasurer’s report provided by Dean as he arrived late for 
the meeting. 
Report as of 11/30/18.  Stan Stenwall moved to approve the report, 
Sandra Hansen second, motion passed. 

  

Committee reports: 

--Omelet feed—Dan will talk to city to advertise on the marque, Daryl took 
care of the Shopper and will work on flyers, Dan will get groceries and 
pancake flour, Daryl has ordered the effs and juice.  Need to add onion 
powder and vegetable oil to the grocery list. 

--Quilt of Valor was given to Ray Jacobsen at the Norfolk Veteran’s 
Home.  We had 5 members in attendance. 

  

Old business: 

--none 

  

New business: 

--Bud Neel attended the District 1 tour in partial due to the 
weather.  National Vice Commander Steve reported incentives for signing up 
old members from 2014-2017, 1 resolution at Congress to open up our dates 



of eligibility and 2nd resolution is to allow male spouses of female veterans 
to become members of the Legion Auxiliary, Legion coins will be available 
for purchase in March, earlier is you go online to U.S. Mint website to 
purchase. 

--Legion Soup lunch will be January 27, 2019 at Legion Hall from 10 AM – 1 
PM. 

--Daryl advised about the Legion and SONS account totals.  Mark 
Bloomfield moved to set aside $4000.00 for new furnace, Dave 
Bloomfield second, discussion was held.  Mark Bloomfield amended 
his motion to $4300.00, Dave Bloomfield seconded the amended 
motion, passed.    

--Discussion on coats for members, we need to order some more.  On the 
list at this time is Marcus Janssen, Becky Bloomfield and Les Schulz.  If you 
need a coat, contact Daryl Mundil with your size and Legion and/or SONS. 

  

District #3 Commander newsletter was read 

Department newsletter was read 

  

Bud gave the benediction 

Next meeting will be January 8, 2019 at 7 PM as New Year’s is on Jan. 1. 

  

V-C Jaeger closed the meeting.     


